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HERE WE GROW!GROW!GROW! 
Growing Effective Churches 

Submitted by Harvey Elder, Church Council Chair 

hkelder@comcast.net or 717-764-4564 
 

By the grace of God and the faithful support of our congregation,    
! The passion, dedication and research by countless members within our 

church family, helped to successfully propel us into the   during the Church 
Council Meeting in June. 
 

Ý C    450   due to the S F  E ! 
 

Ý R   in our C ô  W ! 
 

Ý I    to enhance our  ! 
 

Ý S  /     to our  ! 
 

Ý E      to   to our church and  
 to help    a multitude of   C ! 

 

The changes being made to Aldersgate are being designed with the ô ô  to 
help people    a personal   JESUS; that they 
may then be    H  S to go and share with others the 
transformation they experienced within their lives and the love He has for us all. We are 
one fellowship of believers on the move!  All we have done and all we will continue to 
do, is only possible because of Godôs amazing Grace and the passion and hard work of 
many within AUMC. As we progress on this journey, may each of us be encouraged to 
continue to support these efforts with our prayers, participation and grace; seeking to 

  G  C by making new disciples of Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of the world.  

 

ENDOWMENT FUNDS AND THE G.E.C 
 

Submitted by Ed Yohn, Endowment Committee Chair 
ed.yohn@comcast.net or 717-487-2107  

 

Aldersgateôs Endowment Funds are playing a significant role in support of the Growing 
Effective Church (G.E.C.) Initiative. Due to the forethought and intentional  investments of 
our predecessors, the Endowment Committee announced during the June Church Council 
Meeting that they will be contributing $77,350 before the end of 2019 towards the costs 
associated with the first phase of the overall renovations. Furthermore, the Committee also 
reported they are forecasting they will be in a position to contribute additional funds over 
the next two years towards subsequent phases as well. 
 

In addition to the G.E.C. Initiative, Endowment Funds also support many activities within 
our church.  For example, just this year, there were five scholarships awards totaling 
$6,000, $1,500 spent on ñrecreational/educationalò equipment for our Preschool Ministry, 
and $2,350 given to help support the SummerFest Bridging Event, just to name a few. The 
Endowment Committee also expects there will be significant additional grants given to the 
Missions Committee by the year-end as they have done in the past. 
 

What a great example has been set by those who have gone before us. They helped fund 
tomorrow, which is our today! Were it not for their generosity and intentionality, we may 
not have be in the position we are today. Please consider making a one time or recurring 
contribution to any of the Endowment Funds available. There are a variety of Fund 
Accounts to choose from. For example, some Funds are very specific in their purposes 
like the Jackson Missions Fund. Others have VERY flexible purposes like the General 
Purpose Trust Fund, which can be used for virtually any need within the church; other than 
routine budgeted items such as salaries, utilities, taxes, etc. Also incidentally, if you have 
an IRA and make annual ñRequired Minimum Distributionsò (RMDôs) from the account, 
there are significant income tax benefits of such a contribution. If you would like more 
information on our Fund Accounts or RMD, contact Ed Yohn. 
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THE LEADERSHIP OF ALDERSGATE 

Harvey Elder, Chair of Church Council 

Beth Duvall, Vice Chair of Council 

Linda Jacob, Chair Board of Trustees 

Kent Springman, Vice Chair of Trustees 

Larry Raffensberger, Secretary of Trustees 

Bob Dugan, Treasurer of Trustees 

Dave Yoder, Chair of StaffïParish Relations 

Toni Nalesnik, Co-Chair of Finance 

Ryan Wilt, Co-Chair of Finance 

Ed Yohn, Chair of Endowment 

Denny Cathcart, Stewardship Chair 

Jeff Lewis, Co-Lay Leader 

Kevin Hoffman, Co-Lay Leader 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Reverend Dale Parker, Lead Pastor  

 

MINISTRY STAFF 
Judy Sterner, Congregational Care 

Miranda Moland, Youth & Young Adult Coordinator 

Kristin Titzell, Childrenôs Ministry Coordinator 

Lynne Ciepiela, Preschool Director 

Chris Schaeberle, Teaching Assistant 
 

WORSHIP STAFF 
Jim Young, Director of Music  

Vanessa Trauger, Contemporary Worship Leader 

Rachel Booz, Worship Assistant/Organist 
 

OPERATIONS STAFF 
Sheila McConville, Office/Communications Manager 

Sherry Smith, Membership/Finance Secretary  

Bill Ilyes, Sexton 

 
 
 
 

397 Tyler Run Road, York, PA 17403 
Web-site: www.aldersgateyork.com 
Facebook: AldersgateYork 
Twitter: @aldersgateyork 
Phone: 717-854-4276 

Church Office Hours: 9AM to 4PM 
Days of Operation: Monday - Thursday 

 
 

To make new disciples of Jesus Christ for the 

transformation of the world. 
 

KNOW, LIVE and SHARE JESUS 
 

 
 
 
 
 

To all our Aldersgate Family. Thank you so 
much for all the messages, cards, phone calls 
and especially prayers we received after my 

recent surgery. It means so much to know 
that you all are such a caring family.  

 
Blessings to you all.  

Angela Jones  

No More Magazines 
Submitted by Sara Atkinson 
sca728@comcast.net 

 

Beginning July 1st, we will no longer be collecting used 
magazines for the patient waiting areas at York 
Hospital. Unfortunately, many times the magazines 
were more than three months old and were not 
acceptable.  With the changes in recycling, magazines 
now go in the trash and then to the landfill.  Although 
we do not support the change, there is no alternative. 
At least not at this time. 
 

Thank you to everyone who has supported this ministry 
over the many years.  We appreciate your efforts and 
contributions. 

 
Dear Aldersgate Congregation, 
 
Your congregation's offering gift of $145 helps The 
United Methodist Church launch and strengthen 
Native American Ministries by recruiting and 
preparing Native American pastors, in both urban 
and rural areas. 
  
Thank you for participating in the Native American 
Special Sunday Offering. We celebrate and greatly 
appreciate your generosity.  
 
Thanks to your financial gift to Native American 
Ministries, we are able to better equip and 
empower Native Americans efforts to reach out to 
their congregations and seminary students.  
 
Blessings,  
The Rev. Glen Chebon Kernell  
Executive Secretary of Native American and  
Indigenous Ministries Global Ministries  
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WHATôS IN A NAME?  
Branding Committee Update 

Submitted by Todd Kurl, Committee Chair 
      tkurl54@gmail.com or 717-968-4492 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

ñIf the church were a car, what kind of car would it be?ò  If youôve never asked yourself that particular 
question, get ready, you will be asked for an answer soon.  Currently we are working with GRIT, a local 
marketing firm, to better understand the current culture of Aldersgate Church, those who attend, our 
direction, and the way the community sees us - or doesnôt. GRIT will be providing each of us with a survey 
asking many questions. You may find some of the questions seem strange, but they will provide them with 
great insight as to how each of us thinks the church is viewed within the community, how we want it to be 
viewed, and how we can best share that story. Therefore, we need your opinions and are counting on 
your participation, transparency and honesty. 
 

When Aldersgate began the process of Growing Effective Churches (G.E.C.), we received a report from  
ñMystery Worshippersò. As you may recall, the most unsettling part of that report was that we were NOT 
easily found. Shockingly, some of our retail neighbors; such as Sheetz, CVS, and Panera Bread, did not 
even know who, or where we were.  As if that werenôt enough, at the time of the ñMystery Worshippersò if 
you would have conducted an Internet search for ñAldersgate UMC Yorkò, it would have taken you right to 
the Mechanicsburg and Mifflinburg churches, not us! That is until very recently! (Thank you to our 
Webmaster!)  
 

Any organization understands it is imperative to be seen and known by the community. And therefore, we 
need your help to revitalize the spirit and outreach of our congregation. As a part of our GEC process, we 
are investigating a name and logo change. Over the past few months, several name suggestions have been 
offered for consideration and are being reviewed. Please continue to offer your suggestions by emailing 
them to communications@aldersgateyork.com.  On the other hand, one of the reasons the Branding 
Committee connected with GRIT was because they suggested that we may not need to create a new name, 
but rather a new way to tell our story that others may know who we are, why we are here and what exactly is 
ñAldersgate Yorkò. That said, there is an equal possibility that we will decide not to change our name.  
 

Ultimately, please remember whether Aldersgate decides to keep the name and simply learns how to 
express our story better, or change the name and/or appearance, we are still the same family. As all the dust 
settles, we continue to look forward to a future where the telling of our story will help us to share His Story 
and the Good News, and with the Lordôs blessing, our building will be busting at the seams. What a joy that 
will be and a fantastic problem to encounter. 
 

A link to the Survey mentioned above will be in your email soon, if you have not already received it. If you 
prefer, paper copies will be available in the church office.  Please help us to build up our foundation, that we 
may once again be the place where people come to Know, Live, and Share JESUS. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Todd Kurl or the Church Office.  
 

Know that your voice is of great value to the future of Aldersgate! 

What is ñB ò? 
ñBrandingò is a name, term, sign, symbol,  
design, or a combination of these, that is 
intended to identify the goods and services of 
one business, or group of businesses, and to 
differentiate them from those of competitorsò.    

This is ñB ò. 
Shown above are various examples of past and 
present logos for Aldersgate. Brands identify 
something unique about the organization and/or 
evokes a memory. What memories do these bring 
back for you?  
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SUMMER FEST 2019 
Submitted by Steve Bentzel, Bridging Committee Chair and Event Coordinator 

stevebentzel@juno.com or 717-891-3475 
 

Summer Fest was a great success, hosting more than 450 people from 140 households on a beautiful day.  It 
was encouraging to hear how one family in particular attended services the next day because of their 
experience at SummerFest. 
 
Additional thanks goes out to Weis Market for their generous donation, Steven Courtney for his fun musical 
performance, York Regional Police for the use of their battery operated cars, the Petting Zoo, Columbia Gas 
for bringing their mascot and giveaways, Brickerôs French Fries, Ella, the horse sponsored by Aldersgate 
from Leg-Up Farms, the various ministry groups that had table displays and of course, last but not least, the 
tremendous support of more than 50 volunteers. 
 

Stay tuned for information about the next Bridging event and how you can get involved! 
If you would like to be part of the Bridging Team, contact Steve Bentzel. 

 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of the Bridging Event! 

Enjoying Brickerôs French Fries Fa
ce
 P
ai
nt
in
g 
by
 t
he
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Enjoying Brickerôs French Fries 
Hot Dog and Food Stand  

Eating and resting area 

Marriage Ministry  Columbia Gas Mascot  

Cooking the Hot Dogs  

Bean Bag Toss  

Parking Lot Attendants  

Lunch on the steps 

Visiting with Ella  

Registration Table  J-Walkers 
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Petting Zoo 

Preschool Course 

VBS Registration  

Stephen Courtney Performance 

Popsicles anyone? Ministries at AUMC 
York Regional Police Cars 

Grief Share booth 

Helping Hands Food Run 

Temporary Tattoos  

Ring Toss Bounce House  
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 FREE UNLIMITED ACCESS to 
THOUSANDS of Christian 

videos in  
over 35 different categories! 

 
Good wholesome entertainment for 
everyone, right at your fingertips! (i.e. 
Veggie Tales, Bible Man, real-life topics 
and studies geared towards Youth, 
discipleship for all ages, parenting, 
marriage, leadership, conferences and 
so much more.)  
 

There is something for everyone. 
 

Email Randycampbell@me.com to 
request access. He will send you an 
invitation, then just follow the 
instructions to sign in and access will 
be granted. VIOLA! Itôs that simple!  
 

Donôt delay, act today! 

Need something for kids 

on a rainy day? Thereôs so 

much for your kids and 

youth to watch and learn! 
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HELP WANTED! 

DO YOU LOVE ME? Feed my sheep. 
Submitted by Bob Witmyer 

 

The banner over the Helping Hands Food Run booth at our Summer 
Fest Event shared exactly what we did on Saturday, June 22nd - we 
fed His sheep. After preparing enough food to feed 250 hot meals and 
300 bagged lunches we headed to York City. We also handed out 
some new and gently used clothing to those in need. We were also 
blessed to SHARE JESUS with those on the streets of York City, 
offering them words of encouragement and prayers. After all these 
years, it has come time for this ministry to establish more intentional 
ways to share Jesus when serving the people who come to receive 
the meal we offer. 
 

In September, we will meet to consider new ways we can expand the vision and think outside the 
box for this ministry. Please come and join us as we look to better engage more people to help us 
share the love of Christ to those who are hungry in more ways than one. Join us as we rethink the 
norm and improve upon this ministry. We welcome you to attend and contribute ideas which will 
embellish our goal to share Jesus and feed His sheep. The date and time of the meeting is yet to 
be determined but will be advertised in the Sunday Announcement Folder and eUpdates. 
 
~ Bob Witmyer 717-840-8871 ~ Dave Smith 717-968-1899 ~ Diane Deibler 717-578-3188 

Reminder: Casseroles for Our Daily Bread should be taken to the church 
freezer by Sunday, July 28th. 

Friendly reminder: The Church Office is closed on Fridays.  
If you would like to help with this ministry please contact Angela Jones. 

(aej.york@comcast.net or 717-755-3617) 

WORSHIP ASSISTANT 
10:45AM SUNDAY SERVICE 

 

Volunteers needed to work 
audio/visual equipment 
in the Organ Loft. 

 

Two people are needed each week. PART-TIME PRESCHOOL TEACHING ASSISTANT 
Tuesday through Thursday from 8:30AM to 4PM 

August, 2019 through May, 2020 
 

Aldersgate Preschool offers a  
Christian, play-based learning environment for children 

ages 2 1/2, 3 and 4 years old. 
 

An Application Packet is available in the Church Office. 
Applications DUE by Monday, July 22, 2019. 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
MONDAYS THROUGH THURSDAYS 
Anytime between 9AM and 4PM. 
PLEASE CONTACT: Sherry Smith 
sherry.smith@aldersgateyork.com 

717-854-4276 
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What Should We Do with Grief? 
Submitted by Judy Sterner, Congregational Care  

judy.sterner@aldersgateyork.com or 717-854-4272 

 

Grieving is a very natural reaction to the loss of someone or something that is very special to us: perhaps 
the loss of a relationship, a home, a job, and most difficult of all, the loss of a loved one. 
 
For such a common occurrence, our culture has not learned to handle the experiences of death and loss 
very well.  In the past, conversations about death have been hushed and secretive, brushed off and hurried.  
Comments like ñYouôll get over it.ò, ñTime heals all wounds.ò, ñLife goes on.ò, ñGod never gives you more 
than you can handle.ò are often heard by those meaning to offer comfort. Or even still, fear of saying the 
wrong thing sometimes results in friends and family saying nothing at all. Leaving an uncomfortable void. 
  
Grieving is far more complicated than we realize. It affects us emotionally, mentally, and physically in ways 
we never expect, and it is different for each person and each experience.  It is important to know that each of 
us has a choice about how we grieve. Does just ñgetting over itò really work? ñUnaddressedò grief can fester 
and eat away at our health, resulting in long-lasting physical and emotional issues we may not ever 
associate with our loss or the grief process. 

 
GriefShare at Aldersgate 

 
GriefShare has been offered for over 15 
years to our members and the 
surrounding community.  This is a faith-
oriented grief support group recognized 
nationally for the very positive benefits it 
brings to those who are experiencing the 
loss of a loved one, whether the loss is 
recent or several years in the past. This is 
a compassionate and caring atmosphere 
where participants can share their 

reactions to loss, explore their feelings in complete confidence, know they are not alone, and begin to heal.  
Each session provides an insightful DVD, a workbook keyed to the DVD as a guide, and the experienced 
guidance of co-leaders who know all too well from personal experience the challenges of confronting grief.  
These elements work together to initiate the healing process within the group.   
 
GriefShare meets weekly on Mondays from 6:30 to 8:30PM for 13 consecutive weeks, with one session 
offered in the Fall (usually September through mid-December) and one in the Spring (usually February 
through mid-May). Co-leaders and participants often bring a snack to share during break. At the end of each 
session, a covered dish supper often serves as a relaxing gathering to recollect experiences of the journey 
and share in fellowship.  
 
While it is beneficial to attend at the beginning of the 13-week session, it is not mandatory. Participants can 
join a group at any point in the 13 weeks. In fact, we often find that participants come back again in the next 
session to gain continued healing. 
 
A special program in November called ñSurviving the Holidaysò provides specific, helpful responses for 
dealing with grief during the holiday season when memories of past holidays can be overwhelming and 
expectations to participate in festivities can be daunting. 
 
A new program has recently been added to our grief support ministry: ñThe Loss of a Spouse.ò This is a one-
session program and includes a video, a guide, and a supportive time for those who have recently 
experienced the loss of a spouse. This is offered several times during the year. 
 
All programs are open to anyone: community, church family and friends/family of church family. For more 
information on grief ministry offerings at Aldersgate, please contact Judy Sterner. 
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The W.E.L.L. 
(West End Local Link) 
Submitted by Ray Gilbert 

raynorgil@aol.com or 717-347-7406 
 

Itôs JULY and the W.E.L.L. has run DRY! 

Will you help RESTOCK it by bringing in BREAKFAST ITEMS? 
~ Cereal    ~ Pop Tarts  ~ Breakfast Bars  

 

Items may be donated through the collection bin in the West Lobby.  If you are interested in 
helping deliver the donated items to The W.E.L.L. or would like more information about this Ministry, please 
contact Ray Gilbert. 
 

The W.E.L.L. was created by the Susquehanna Conference  of the United Methodist Church to provide 
items to persons  or families in emergency need. It is currently located at Union Lutheran Church on West 
Market Street and supported by many York Area churches and service groups. 
 

THANK YOU! 

Necessary Conversations 
Submitted by Judy Sterner, Congregational Care 
judy.sterner@aldersgateyork.com or 717-854-4276 

 
Our culture has encountered a new territory with a complicated and 
confusing frontier that many of us never expected:  our parents are living 
longer.  Medical advancements in treatment and healthcare have 
extended life expectancies; what would have been fatal decades ago is 
now curable or at least treatable, gifting loved ones with additional years, 
and presenting adult children of aging parents with unexpected 
responsibilities and dilemmas. 
 

In a perfect scenario, these generations would make time to gather to 
discuss concerns, goals, dreams, and even worst case events.  Families 

have done this! Could your family do this? How could you make this happen? 
 
Aging parents may resist help. Today the average family is much smaller, placing heavy responsibility on 
families with fewer children. Significant family conflict can make such conversations even more difficult. 
Children may live at a distance. Divorced older parents and divorce of adult children can be overwhelming 
disruptions in planning for senior years. 
 
Necessary Conversations focuses on the imperative need to 
talk directly with each other about decisions that lie ahead. 
Making plans early on can make all the difference in a familyôs 
experience with aging.  This resourceful guide offers helpful 
suggestions for starting these, often dreaded, conversations 
and overcoming confrontations.  Real-life stories are included in 
this resource sharing how some families prepared for this time 
in their aging parentsô and relativesô lives.  
 
This excellent resource by Family Therapists, Gerald and 
Marlene Kaufman, includes a helpful bibliography, forms that 
can be used to facilitate all aspects of planning, and a list of 
additional state and national agency resources.  It is available 
on loan from the Office of Congregational Care. Contact Judy 
Sterner to borrow it! 
 
*Necessary Conversations Between Families and Their Aging Parents by Gerald W. and L. Marlene 
Kaufman, Good Books, Inc., New York, New York, 2017. 
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Difficult ConversationséThe Driving Talk 
Submitted by Judy Sterner, Congregational Care 
judy.sterner@aldersgateyork.com or 717-854-4276 

 
When you as a parent think of difficult and perhaps even 
dreaded conversations, what conversation first comes to 
mind? ñThe Talkò about Sex? Dating Rules? Curfew 
Expectations?  Use of the Car? I assume that some of these 
topics are still relevant in todayôs culture and perhaps we have 
even improved on our parent-child-teen communication skills! 
 
One conversation you may NOT have thought of is the one 
you may need to have as the Adult Child of an Aging 
Parent: The Driving Talk. If you are VERY fortunate, your 60, 
70, 80, or 90 year old parent may just hand you the car keys, 
or may announce ñIôm selling the car. Itôs time.ò Some older adults can recognize the signs and decide to 
stop driving voluntarily, out of concern about the safety of others and their own safety.  

 
Driving equals independence. We all expect that we will 
maintain our independence until _____? Therefore, 
relinquishing the keys is more than just handing them 
over, it can be a traumatic lifestyle-changing event, even if 
done voluntarily. It is an admission that life will now be 
very different. 
 
For my husband Jerry, after uncomfortable and 
increasingly contentious conversations with his father, our 
beloved P.W., that day arrived.  It was an incredibly 

painful and traumatic event for both.  P.W. just didnôt see the problem, but we ALL did!  Years later, my 
beloved Jerry, dealing with advancing disability due to Parkinsonôs Disease, was totally convinced it was still 
safe for him to drive.  His sons and I tried to reason calmly and logically, their faces getting more red as 
Jerry insisted he was not going to have an accident. (ñWell dear old Dad, nobody plans to have an 
accident.ò) And they left. It was only the insistence of him considering how he would feel if he hurt someone 
else did it finally result in his acceptance.  
 
If you are thinking that your loved oneôs family physician or eye doctor will write that letter to the Department 
of Transportation, think again. They are not eager to fracture that sometimes tenuous doctor-patient 
relationship.  However, some doctors do have a mutually trusting relationship with their patients and can 
help their patients accept the fact that they are no longer safe behind the wheel.   
 
From pages 186-187 of Necessary Conversations Between Families and Their Aging Parents comes this 
very positive possibility: a Driving Contract between the Senior Driver and the Adult Child/Substitute. (Next 
page.) This may be helpful with discussing when the best time is, or will be, for them to stop driving.   


